
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

DATE: JANUARY 23, 2013 

 

TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER 

 

BY:  RAMIRO S. ADEVA, PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR/CITY ENGINEER 

 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO SEEK BIDS FOR AGOURA ROAD WIDENING 

PROJECT – PHASE 1 CANWOOD STREET IMPROVEMENTS; NIB 13-

01  

 

 

In August 2010, the City entered into an Agreement with Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc., to 

provide design plans and specifications for the Agoura Road Widening Project. 

 

Staff would like City Council’s authorization to seek bids for the Agoura Road Widening Project 

– Phase 1 Canwood Street Improvements; NIB 13-01.  The Agoura Road Widening Project 

(Project) encompasses improvements for the ultimate build-out of Agoura Road, which includes 

the Agoura Village Specific Plan area, and reconstruction of Canwood Street, between Reyes 

Adobe Road and approximately 650 feet east of Forest Cove Lane.  Construction of the Project 

will be completed in phases.  The first phase is construction of Canwood Street Improvements. 

The second phase is construction of Agoura Road Widening improvements. 

   

Final Plans and Specifications for Phase 1 - Canwood Street Improvements have been prepared, 

reviewed and ready for bid.  Reconstruction of Canwood Street will include pavement 

restoration, using both Cold In-Place Recycle and Rubberized Asphalt Overlay, and slope 

stabilization of the south side of Canwood Street, from Forest Cove to just east of Strawberry 

Hill.  Slope stabilization of Canwood Street includes installation of soldier piles along the south 

side of the street, under existing sidewalk, which will require reconstruction of curb, gutter and 

sidewalk.  Additionally, various areas of Canwood, including the south side of Canwood, from 

Forest Cove to just east of Strawberry Hill, will require Full-Depth Pavement Reconstruction, 

which will include installation of new road base and asphalt pavement. 

 

Staff expects to return to Council on March 13, 2013, for the contract award and to commence 

construction at the end of April.  Construction is anticipated to take approximately eight (8) 

weeks, with no work to be done on holidays. 

 

The Agoura Road Widening Project is included as part of the Los Angeles County Metropolitan 

Transportation Authority’s (Metro) Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP), which was 

approved by the Metro Board on October 29, 2009, and is guaranteed funding as part of Metro’s 

priority list for the projects funded within the first ten years by Measure R.   

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff respectfully recommends the City Council authorize staff to seek bids for the Agoura Road 

Widening Project – Phase 1 Canwood Street Improvements; NIB 13-01.  

 


